
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
1 April 2022 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Dear Parents, 
This week has been filled with rich and engaging learning experiences. We started the week with 
our whole school mass in Our Lady’s church. It was very special as it was the first time in almost 
two years that the whole school was able to come together and celebrate mass. We were delighted 
to see our Foundation, Year One and Two students attend for the first time. I would like to thank 
Father Peter, Father Peter Zin, Mrs Tania Cuni who prepared the choir and our wonderful RE / 
Learning and Teaching Leader Ms Kriss Oliver who organised the mass. 
 
On Wednesday we had the Foundation Picnic at school. It was a great opportunity for the parents 
and staff to have a chat and get to know each other while the students had a wonderful time with 
the superheros (Spiderman and Wonder Woman) and the very creative face-painter. It was a very 
successful evening and I thank our Parish Priest Father Peter for giving a special blessing to the stu-
dents and their families. A big thank to all the parents  and grandparents who attended.  
 
The Year Six students attended the three day Year Six Camp and as you can see in the picture below 
had a wonderful time. They loved the many activities on offer such as rock climbing, candle making 
and the flying fox as well as the wonderful food that Camp Oasis personnel prepared each day. 
 
I have included many pictures for you to enjoy in this edition of our newsletter. I take this oppor-
tunity to remind you that we are having a Parents and Friends meeting at the school next Wednes-
day the 6th of April at 7.00pm.  

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Wed 30 Mar - Fri 1 Apr Year 6 
Camp 
Wed 6 Apr Last day of term 1 for 
students 
Wed 6 April 7.00pm P&F AGM 
Thurs 7 April: First Aid Training 
for Staff (Level 2, Anaphylaxis, 
CPR, Asthma). No school for the 
children 
Friday 8 April: RE Professional 
Development with Fr Richard 
Leonard. No school for the chil-
dren 
Mon 25 Apr  ANZAC DAY Public 
Holiday. No school for the chil-
dren 
Tues 26 Apr First day of Term 2 
Thur 28 Apr  Open Day for Foun-
dation 2023 
Wed 4 May 7.00pm PAB AGM 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2022 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
(students do not attend school): 
Thurs 7 April: First Aid Training 
for Staff (Level 2, Anaphylaxis, 

CPR, Asthma) 
Friday 8 April: RE Professional 
Development with Fr Richard 

Leonard 
Wednesday 1 June: Literacy Fo-
cus Professional Development 

with Deb Sukarna 
Thursday 23 June: Three Way 

Learning Conversations (students 
attend at their appointment 

time) 
Monday 31 October: Report 

Writing 
SACRAMENT DATES 

Sun 22 May 10.30am Eucharist 
4G 

Sun 29 May 10.30am Eucharist 
4H 

Fri 29 July 7.00pm Confirmation 
(Year 6) 

‘Come, follow me,’ Jesus said, ‘and I will send you to fish for people.’ At once they 
left their nets and followed him. Matthew 4:19-20 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Lent 
Jesus, we read in the Bible, about the time you went alone into the desert, where 

you ate nothing for forty days. 
Help us, in the forty days of Lent, to remember what you suffered for us, because 

you wanted to save us. 
Help us, in the forty days of Lent, to go without some of the nice things we often 

have, to be kind and helpful to others, to make our home a happy place. 
Help us, in the forty days of Lent, to pray more, and to remember you, suffering 

and dying on the cross, because you wanted to save us. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

SCHOOL UNIFORM TERM 2 
As the weather cools down in the beginning of Term 2 the children will begin to transition into 
Winter Uniform. I expect all children to be wearing their full winter uniform from Week 3 Monday 
May 9th onwards. For the first couple of weeks of Term 2 parents can use their judgement based 
on the weather. Melbourne may still have a few sunny, warm days in store for us.  
A reminder that the Our Lady’s Winter Uniform is available from the Uniform Shop next term on 
Monday and Tuesday or anytime on our QKR App.  
 

END OF TERM 1 & START OF TERM 2 DATES 
 

Wednesday 6 April: End of Term 1 for students at 3.00pm 
Thurs 7 April: First Aid Training for Staff (Level 2, Anaphylaxis, CPR, Asthma). No school 
for the children 
Friday 8 April: RE Professional Development for Staff with Fr Richard Leonard. No school 
for the children 
 
Mon 25 April  ANZAC DAY Public Holiday. No school for the children 
 
Tues 26 April First day of Term 2 

On behalf of myself and the 
Staff of Our Lady’s School I 
wish you all a peaceful and 
Holy Easter and safe and 
happy holidays. 

CASUAL DRESS DAY 

Next Wednesday 6 April is the last 

day of school for Term 1 for stu-

dents. 

To celebrate all the great learning 

that been done this term, all chil-

dren can come to school on the last 

day of term (Wednesday April 6) in 

casual dress. 

COME TO OUR HOLY WEEK CELEBRATIONS– Starting Monday the 4th of April at 9.00am 
 
We invite all parents to join us on Monday morning as we re-enact Palm Sunday. We ask all 
students to come dressed as in the times when Jesus was alive (these clothes can be worn 
over their school uniform) and wave their palms to welcome Jesus as he comes into our 
school on a donkey. Yes, parents can dress up, too!  
 
Tuesday - The Last Supper, in the hall at 2.30pm. Will be livestreamed. 

Wednesday - The women at the tomb, in the hall at 2.30pm. He is Risen! Students only. Will 
be live streamed. This will be followed by our Easter Raffle Draw. 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 

WINTER UNIFORM AT OUR LADY’S 

All items (except shoes) available on the QKR App.  

Uniform shop open Mondays 8.30-9.30am and Fridays 

2.30-4.00pm 

 

School jumper 

Shirt or Skivvy (NOT pale blue polo) 

Long navy trousers (NOT yoga style or 

cargo) or 

Tunic 

Navy Tights 

School socks 

Black shoes/boots (NOT runners) 

Navy spray jacket for OUTSIDE ONLY - NOT 

TO BE WORN INSTEAD OF JUMPER 

 

SPORT 

School crested yellow polo 

School crested windcheater 

Trackpants 



 

LAST WEEK’S AWARDS 
FI 
Chloe - For showing huge improvement in listening. You have been a fantastic Self-Manager in this way. Keep it up! 
From Ms. Cam Tu 
Lucas - For being so organised in your learning and how you manage yourself during eating times. You have shown 
great improvement as a Self-Manager. From Ms. Cam Tu 
 
FJ 
Thomas - For staying focused during writing and using letters to represent the sounds he hears in words. Excellent 
learning, Thomas! From Miss Wendy 
Lan- For being a great Communicator in Discovery Time. You shared your ideas by making a picture with the buttons. 
Fabulous learning, Lan! From Miss Wendy 
 
1K 
Anabella L - for showing persistence with your writing, you have been working so hard to improve your skills! Keep it 
up! From Miss Shai 
Vabietha C - for showing the Our Lady’s Gospel value of Courage by working independently to collect and display data 
in Maths. From Miss Shai 
 
1L 
Tia T - For showing independence and problem solving skills in the classroom. You are a forward thinker! From Miss 
Steph 
Chanel C - For showing the Self-Manager learning asset by working diligently towards your writing goals. Your letters 
are taking shape and looking great! From Miss Steph 
 
2M 
Kiera L- For demonstrating the Gospel Value of ‘Respect’ when interacting with peers, and teachers. Keep up the great 
work Kiera! From Ms Frost 
Brian L- For always persisting when work is tricky, and for showing kindness to all peers and teachers. Well done Brian! 
From Ms Frost 
 
2N 
Louise N- For writing a beautiful non fiction text about Vietnam- a special place for her family. From Mrs Mitchell 
Madelene R- For great work with fact families in Mathematics. From Mrs Mitchell 
 
3E 
Anthony B- For demonstrating the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of ‘Service” by helping others and seeing a need and doing 
something about it. Well done Anthony! From Miss Karen 
Imogen T- For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of ‘Compassion’, when learning and playing with your peers. Thank 
you for treating others with kindness! From Miss Karen 
 
3F 
Maya for showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Justice by following school and classroom rules, sharing with others, 
playing fairly and being a cooperative member of 3F. Keep up the great work, Maya! From Mr Josh 
Danny for showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Courage by trying your best with all new learning activities and not 
giving up! You should be very proud of your achievements so far this year. Great work, Danny! From Mr Josh 



 

 
4G 
Bailey for displaying Our Lady's Gospel Value of Courage by 
always doing your best work, even when it is challenging. 
Well Done! From Ms Athena 
Nevaeh for displaying the learning asset of a Communicator 
by always respectfully listening to the speaker and contrib-
uting relevant ideas to the discussion. Well Done! From Ms 
Athena 
 
4H 
Henry A- For displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Compassion when you offered to help a friend. Keep it up! 
From Ms. Robles 
Angeli- For always displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Service by offering to do jobs in the classroom. Keep it up! 
From Ms. Robles 
 
5C 
Dean Z- For your hard work in Reading class, where you conducted outstanding research into the author. Well done, 
Dean! From Mr Membrey 
Evie W- For being a polite, friendly and energetic member of the class. You show the Gospel Value of Respect at all 
times. Keep it up, Evie! From Mr Membrey 
 
5D 
Stephanie T - For displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of ‘Service’ when you assist others to get organised for the 
day. Keep up the great work! From Mrs Muscat 
Sebastian S - consistently displaying an excellent, responsible attitude to all his learning and continually encouraging 
his peers. Outstanding leadership skills—Well Done!! From Mrs Muscat 
 
6A 
Cristian M. For showing the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Respect through your courteous and friendly manner. 
From Mr Wickham 
Alisha L For a great effort in writing a recount of a migrant person’s journey to Australia. Your usual great effort. From 
Mr Wickham 
 
6B 
Peter L - For showing your initiative in the classroom by seeing jobs that need to be done and completing them. Keep it 
up! From Ms Gurry 
Jasmine N - For beginning to make frequent and valuable contributions to class discussions! You are becoming a more 
confident communicator. Well done! From Ms. Gurry 

WEEK 9 
Harrison B 5D  Penny M FI  William O 1L 
Mrs Balbata  Ms Steph  Adele 4G 
Simon T 6A   Kei L 1K  Tom N 1L 
Flynn L FI 
 
WEEK 10 
Naing M 1K   Chloe Dan 6B Mia D FI 
Sophie D 5C  Tia T 1L 
 
WEEK 11 
Nina B 4H   Ms Frost  Mila M 2M 
Xavier S 3E   Gabe M 5D  Jacob T 3F 
Dylan T 2M   Van C 2M  Catherine M 2N 
Catherine N 2N 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


